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MEMORANDUM TO COUNCIL 

TO: Mayor and City Council Members 

FROM: Aubrey Wegeleben, City Clerk 

CC: Phillip Zavadil, City Manager; Stephanie Mandregan, Finance Director 

DATE: May 11, 2023 

RE: Resolution 23-08 - A Resolution of the Council of the City of Saint Paul for the 

Appointment of a New Council Member  

SUMMARY: A council seat became vacant in March and needed to be filled.  

PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION: During the scheduled April City Council meeting, the 

Council gave direction to the City Clerk to advertise for letters of interest for the purpose of 

appointment.   

BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION: In March, Councilman Clarey resigned from his seat, 

leaving a seat vacant. The council was given information according to Ordinance 2.15.250 on them 

having the authority to appoint a qualified individual to fill the vacant Council seat for the 

remainder of the term. Two options were available, through appointment of special election. The 

council chose to appoint versus holding a special election. A call for letters of interest was 

advertised.   

ALTERNATIVES: - 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: - 

LEGAL: Pursuant to Ordinance 2.15.250, the City Council has the authority to appoint a qualified 

individual to fill the vacant Council seat for the remainder of the term. 

ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS AND RECOMMENDATION: Approval of this 

Resolution is recommended.   

PROPOSED MOTION: I move to approve Resolution 23-08. 

ATTACHMENTS: Resolution 23-08. Submitted Letters of Interest 


